MINUTES – JUNE 16, 2008
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday June 16, 2008 in Council Chambers at Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Richard Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Monte Porter, Ty Tracy, Bob Hathaway, and  Judy Karchner .Also present were Deb Wallace of The Press, Karen Schepman, Margaret Sattler, Chief Roy Whitehead, and Bob Rickard. Council members Joe Riffle and Jeff Tate were excused.
Mayor Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting, Finance Committee of June 2, and the Administrative & Personnel committee meeting of June 7 were approved as presented.

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION
Runion presented on behalf of Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles, the lighting issue’s at the Woodmore Elementary School. The superintendent of the School, Jane Garling, has been in contact with Rowles about the complaints from Jim Damschroeder. Garling is currently trying to contact a lighting engineer to give a better idea of how much light is too much. Garling will stay in contact with Mr.Rowles for any further updates. Mr. Rowles would like Council’s opinion of whether or not to present this issue to the Zoning Board of Appeals. It was Council’s thought that it should not go to the Zoning Board, but to wait and see what results are received from the lighting engineer. Council also recommended that the Ohio Revised Code be checked to see if that could help in any way.
REPORTS

ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL – Tracy made a recommendation for a 3% wage increase to village employee’s. Exempt from this wage increase are Tim Eckman and Phil Cisneros who are still on probation, and Barb Runion who’s term started on April 1,2008. Also excluded are all Pool employees.Tracy also recommended that Gary Jeanette receive the 15 cents per hour increase for PERS that was issued in 2006. Tracy concluded by asking for the 6 month probation period, for new hires, be reduced to 90 days, with the possibility of extending it if necessary.
Tracy made a motion to award the 3% wage increase to village employee’s(see attachment) excluding Eckman, Cisneros, and Runion. Karchner second. VOTE-Yeas- Tracy, Karchner, Hathaway, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 4-0.

Tracy made a motion to award Gary Jeanette 15 cents per hour increase for PERS increases in 2006. Karchner second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Karchner, Hathaway, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
Tracy made a motion to amend section II, Item C, paragraph 1 of the Personnel & Policy Manual to reduce the probation period for new hires from 6 months to 90 days, with the possibility of extending if necessary. Karchner second. VOTE- Yeas- Tracy, Karchner, Hathaway, and Porter. Nays-None.MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
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PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Hathaway reported that the residents on North Cherry St. had complied with the request to move their vehicles from parking in the boulevard area. Hathaway would like to see the Village remove the trees located at the same North Cherry St. address. The homeowner would then be asked to repair the sidewalks.  
Hathaway expressed his concerns over the numerous pot holes that still need to be filled. He acknowledged the fact that the sewer separation project  is upcoming, but he would like to see some attempt to maintain the streets until the project gets started. Rickard  reported that he does have a list of streets that will be affected by the sewer separation project, and he will create a priority list of streets to be resurfaced.
Hathaway raised concerns on the gas consumption verses monies budgeted for this. Although gas prices are not within the control of the Village, usage is. He requested that Chief Whitehead make a serious effort to conserve fuel. Whitehead agreed to have the Auxiliary officer do more foot and /or bicycle patrol. Whitehead stated that the Auxiliary officers are not paid for their time, and that they all must do 20 hrs. per month to stay certified. Whitehead also agreed to limit a second car being used and running in idle, but insisted that one car must be in service at all times.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Karchner –No Report
FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1448 in the amount of $36,560.72, Karchner second. VOTE – Yeas, Tracy, Karchner, Hathaway, and Porter. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
Tracy made a motion to apply an Administrative fee of $25.00 to the owners of properties receiving letters to mow grass, clean up properties, or remove abandoned  vehicles. Karchner second. VOTE – Yeas, Tracy Karchner, Hathaway, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
PUBLIC SAFETY –Whitehead reported that since the boil water advisory, and in an effort to help better inform the public, he spoke with Roger Weber about a microphone for the siren at the Town Hall. Weber will check with the fire station to see if they have one that had already been used on the siren for public announcements. Council then discussed the importance of better communication with the public. Council then established the following guidelines to be used for informing residents.
· The 3 local T.V. stations, WTOL(11), WTVG(13), and WNWO(24).
· The local radio station WFRO in Fremont.
· Posted at businesses, the library, and the Post Office.
· The Village Website.
· The Fremont Federal Credit Unions marquee board.
· The answering machines at the Town Hall and at the Utilities Office.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Porter reported that there will be a Rec. Board meeting at the Pool on Tuesday, June 17, at 6p.m.
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WORKS ADMINISTRATOR – 
Rickard reported that the pool is open and looks nice. They had an electrical fire which burnt up the pump motor. A temporary electric was in place until it could be repaired.
Rickard informed council that Andrew Walsh and Anthony Schumacher would be starting the basement surveys for the sewer separation project on June 17, 2008. Rickard recommended that  Walsh  be paid $7.50 per hour and Schumacher be paid $10.00 per hour. Karchner made a motion to pay Andrew Walsh $7.50 per hour and to pay Anthony Schumacher $10.00 per hour. Tracy second. VOTE- Yeas-Karchner, Tracy, Hathaway, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
Rickard is waiting for a quote from Lake Erie Construction to install a 50ft. guard rail along the riverbank on Old Port Clinton Rd.

The park area for the July 4th Celebration is being prepared. The electric panels are up, and will be hooked up later. Some clean up has also been done to the playground area.

The loss in pressure at the water plant has raised some concerns. Rickard is checking into the cost of an automatic dialer. This dialer would alert persons if the pressure dropped to a certain level.
Karchner asked Rickard if Cisneros had looked at the electric lines yet. Rickard said he has surveyed some, but has not compiled a priority list yet. Cisneros was installing the new service at the Oak St. business (Chippewa).
Karchner also asked if Lime Rd. had been mapped out for the sewer separation project.

Rickard replied that yes it had been surveyed.

POLICE DEPARTMENT – Chief Whitehead – No Report.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 7:55p.m.


Mayor Richard A. Harman
Clerk-Treasurer Barbara J. Runion
